VIKKI BREESE-IVERSON
STATE REPRESENTATIVE
DISTRICT 55

Honorable Shemia Fagan
Secretary of State

900 Court Street NE
Salem, OR 97310

Dear Secretary Fagan,

Trust in government institutions is at an all time low for Americans and Oregonians. Voters
across Oregon continue to hear news story after news story about potential voter fraud, miss-
steps, irregularities, multiple voters, and more. My office has received hundreds of emails and
voicemails from voters across the state with regard to voter fraud on some level.

In Oregon, vote by mail has been occurring for over 20 years. We have experienced success
over the years, but with today's climate it is the right time to review and analyze the systems in
place across the state.

| am requesting a full forensic audit of 2020 elections across all 36 counties to ensure
our voting system has the integrity Oregonians deserve and to provide confidence in your
office for the 2022 elections.

While | know this is a large request, statewide and agency audits are the responsibility of your
office. At this time in the interest of all Oregonians, an audit of our election systems would be
time and energy well-spent.

Oregonians, regardless of political affiliation, need to know there is some continuity in
processes across the state. Processes to include but not limited to: counting of ballots,
machine counting versus hand counting; ballot security; recount process; ballot drop box
security; voter ID requirements; signature verifying measures; are processes statewide or vary
based on county, if they vary, why; and all the other processes in assuring Oregon elections
are above fraud. Are there ways we can improve security and integrity in Oregon to make
Oregonians feel secure in their election?

| had conversations with County Clerks within my House District and while they are confident
in their local processes, they are unsure about processes across the state. With all the media
concern causing voter insecurity, an audit of the statewide processes would provide real
response to Oregonians.

| look forward to your reply,
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Vikki Breese Iverson
State Representative
House District 55



